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Federal Court Report

Denial of Breast-Feeding Accommodation Violates the PDA
11/8/2017 

By Emily G. Camastra of Swerdlow Florence Sanchez Swerdlow & Wimmer
A member of Worklaw® Network

Breast-feeding is protected from discrimination under the federal Pregnancy Discrimination Act (PDA) and employers cannot treat requests for breast-feeding accommodations different from other accommodation requests, according to the 11th U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals. 

Stephanie Hicks worked for the Tuscaloosa Police Department in Alabama as an investigator on the narcotics task force when she became pregnant. Eight days after returning to work from her 12-week Family and Medical Leave Act time off following the birth of her baby, the police department transferred her from narcotics to the patrol division, which resulted in a pay decrease, weekend work and the loss of her vehicle. 

Hicks' new position in the patrol division required her to wear a ballistic vest that, according to documentation from her doctor, could have caused breast infections and an inability to breast-feed. Hicks, therefore, requested a desk job that would not require her to wear a vest. The department, however, did not consider breast-feeding a condition that warranted alternative duty and instead gave her the choice to either not wear the vest on duty or wear a larger size that would have left dangerous gaps. Hicks resigned and filed a lawsuit against the department alleging, among other things, that she was forced to quit her job. 

A jury agreed with Hicks and found that the options offered to her by the department regarding the vest were so intolerable that a reasonable person would have felt compelled to resign. 

The 11th Circuit affirmed and, in a case of first impression for the circuit court, held that breast-feeding is a medical condition related to pregnancy such that terminations based on a woman's need to breast-feed violate the PDA. The 11th Circuit reasoned that Hicks was not asking for a special accommodation but rather to be treated the same as "other persons not so affected but similar in their ability or inability to work" as required by the PDA. Thus, the denial of Hicks' requested breast-feeding accommodation violated the PDA when it amounted to a constructive discharge. 

The circuit court also affirmed the jury's finding that Hicks presented sufficient evidence of pregnancy discrimination. The police department claimed that Hicks' reassignment resulted from problems with her work performance. However, Hicks presented evidence that a supervisor used defamatory language to describe her leave of absence, indicating that the supervisor harbored discriminatory motivation toward Hicks for taking the leave. Such evidence, combined with the fact that the department reassigned Hicks to a less desirable job only eight days after her return to work, was enough to allow a jury to infer intentional discrimination, according to the 11th Circuit. 

Hicks v. City of Tuscaloosa, Ala., 11th Cir., No. 16-13003 (Sept. 7, 2017). 

Professional Pointer: When considering work accommodations for breast-feeding employees, employers should be careful to treat such accommodation requests equally and on the same terms as other similar accommodation requests not related to breast-feeding. 

Emily G. Camastra is an attorney with Swerdlow Florence Sanchez Swerdlow & Wimmer, the Worklaw® Network member firm in Beverly Hills, Calif. 
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